
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 17 JUNE 2010

ROSP.54/10
PROVISIONAL GENERAL FUND REVENUE OUTTURN 
2009/10 REPORT

The Assistant Director (Resources) (Mr Mason) submitted report RD.09/10 on the outturn for the 2009/10 General Fund Revenue Budget.  He informed Members that the outturn showed that the net underspend for Council services as at 31 March 2010, once committed expenditure totalling £1,480,300 was taken into account, was £887,234.  He set out details of requests to carry forward £71,700 in respect of new items of expenditure which, if approved, would result in a final underspend to the Council in 2009/10 of £815,534.

Mr Mason also circulated details of the carry forward requests which had been submitted by Directorates and added that if Members were minded to approve the carry forward requests a recommendation would need to be submitted to the City Council.  He added that, due to the level of underspend identified within the report approximately £0.887 million would be returned to the Projects Reserve.  That would replenish the usable revenue balances by 31 March 2014 to the minimum required, however there would still be a projected shortfall against that minimum reserve from 2010/11 to 2012/13.

The Executive had on 4 June 2010 considered the report (EX.077/10 refers) and decided:

“That the Executive:

(1)
Noted the net underspend on the General Fund as at 31 March 2010 of £887,234 which included committed expenditure to be met in 2010/11 totalling £1,480,300 which had been approved by the Assistant Director (Resources) under delegated powers.

(2)
Endorsed the carry forward requests for new items of expenditure totalling £71,700 (noted as Category 'B' in Appendix B). 

(3)
Recommended the City Council on 29 June 2010 to approve the carry forward requests referred to above, the details of which were set out in Report RD.09/10.”

In considering the report Members raised the following questions and comments:

· The residual balance of savings highlighted at revised estimate stage was £349,300, was there more details available on what this figure was?

Mr Mason agreed to give the Panel a written response.

· The figures for the car parking appeared to show an improvement in the revenue position, was there a reason it had overachieved.
Mr Mason explained that the Council had been reducing the income budget for car parking and added that he would have to investigate the matter further and provide a written response.

· Was there a strategy to address the issue of the supplementary estimates?  Members were concerned that the supplementary estimates of almost £1m invariably came out of reserves when they were already below the regulatory limit.
The Finance Portfolio Holder responded that supplementary estimates were not an ideal way of working and he would much prefer for everything to be budgeted for but understood that this was not always possible.  Last year’s supplementary estimates had been exceptionally high but it was the Council’s intention to ensure that supplementary estimates would be the exception and only in extreme circumstances.

He added that the Council was trying to replenish the reserves and agreed that the supplementary estimates had to be reduced.  If the Council was hit with unavoidable expenditure issues then the Council would have to try and find the money from existing budgets.

Mr Mason added that supplementary estimates were usually corporate projects and this would be reviewed in August/September and he added that there was a specific paragraph in the budget papers that set out the Council’s position on supplementary estimates.

The Strategic Director and Deputy Chief Executive (Dr Gooding) reminded the Panel that only full Council could approve supplementary estimates case by case.

Members had concerns that they were not involved in projects from the very beginning and only saw them when the supplementary estimates came to Council.

· A Member asked if the Highways Claimed Rights were fully funded?
The Treasury and Insurance Manager (Mr Steele) responded that the Council received a lump sum for Highways Claimed Rights which included administration allowances.  The Council had to fund the insurance premium.

· What was the recurring cost of £80,000 for highways for?
The Portfolio Holder responded that the County Council had a specific budget for winter maintenance and the City Council chose to ‘top up’ the maintenance within the City which resulted in a recurring cost.

Mr Mason added that the Council was exceeding the payment and needed to either look at reducing the service or reducing the cost.

· What were ‘De Minimis’ Capital receipts?
Mr Mason explained that they were receipts of less than £10,000, which were allowed to be treated as revenue receipts under the regulations.  

RESOLVED – 1) That the Assistant Director (Resources) provide a written response to the Panel to questions regarding the residual balance of savings and the car parking revenue position.

2) The Panel sought assurance that the review of the supplementary estimates would be rigorous.
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